Julie Enea

From: Bob Welsh

Sent: Friday, July 24, 2020 7:09 PM

To: Gayle Israel; Supervisor Candace Andersen; Julie Enea; Bob Welsh

Subject: Re: COVID-19 Cases and Deaths - Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) - County of Santa Clara

Unfortunately | was not able to participate in yesterday’s Ad Hoc meeting, but did see my email/questions were listed
on the agenda. | know a person who did join, and heard from them that there was essentially zero response to these
guestions and others, despite further questioning the Health Officer verbally. Further, at no point did anyone on the
Board press this as well. Truly unfortunate. It is clear there is very little concern to provide clear information and data
supported with context to CC residents from the County Health Department. The claim there are privacy or the
“breakdown of that level of information” is unavailable is an unacceptable response. We will again be left to assume
this is due to an agenda that is being driven at the local, County and state level. As they say, information is power, and
as long as you limit what information is known by those that challenge your opinion, it allows you to continue pushing
your narrative.

The County Covid reporting, meetings and information provided have become useless. Our children are suffering greatly
from all of this. Their education, general well being and all of their extracurricular activities are all impacted. Businesses
are closing and people are struggling. These are all avoidable damages if someone would step up and be honest with
who and is truly affected by this virus. Such a tremendous shame.

Our focus will be to press as hard as possible in the coming elections to replace all of the local, County and state
politicians that have been complicit with all of this. This starts in November with the CA State Senate seat, State

Assembly seat and US House seat, all up for re-election.

We look forward to electing people into these offices that care more for our children, families and businesses than they
do for politics.

Bob Welsh

OnJul 22, 2020, at 3:50 PM, Bob Welsh wrote:

Good afternoon,

| am still waiting on a response to my earlier questions regarding the Covid Hospitalization numbers
being reported on the County Health site (1. What #/% of patients are from SNF/LTCF and the 16 active
outbreaks, 2. What #/% patients are from San Quintin or other outside County(s) from an outbreak, 3.

What is avg age of patients in hospital). Hoping to get this information soon.

Further, | see that Santa Clara County includes the following disclaimer on their County reporting page...

“Deaths provided in this dashboard do not necessarily mean that the individuals
died from COVID-19.”

Certainly something we’ve expected to be the case since day one, but hadn’t seen any official



acknowledgment until now. Has Contra Costa also reporting deaths one the same manner? | assume
so, but would like to get official response.

Thank you.

Bob Welsh
Danville

https://www.sccgov.org/sites/covid19/Pages/dashboard-cases.aspx





